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Weekly Attendance 

Bright Sparks – Turn up, Turn up on Time, 

Turn up Ready for Action! 

The following classes have won the year group 

attendance trophies for Week beginning 11th 

July. Well done!! 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

3HG 
98.6% 

4MC 
96.8% 

5EM 
97.9% 

6OP & 
6NS 

100.00% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Published – 21/07/2022  
Weekly Communication Roundup 
 
We wish you all a lovely summer holiday and 
look forward to seeing you in September.   

 
School Calendar here – Don’t miss out! 
Inset Days – Thursday 1st & Friday 2nd 
September  
Back to School – Monday 5th September 
 
 

 
We hope the very clear links and organisation 
below will ensure you are able to find any 
school communication quickly and easily. 
 
You may find the current and all previous 
newsletters for this academic year for 
reference on our website – 
Chesswood Junior School - Latest 
Correspondence 
 
Newsletter from previous academic years may 
be found at –  
Chesswood Junior School - Previous Academic 
Year Newsletters 
 
You may find all current term correspondence 
for the whole school –  
Chesswood Junior School - Current Academic 
Year Correspondence  
 
Current and previous correspondence for 
specific year groups 
Year 3 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 3 
Year 4 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 4 
Year 5 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 5 
Year 6 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 6 
Assembly information - click here 
 

CHESSWOOD 

JUNIOR SCHOOL News 
Information 

Do you have a concern? 

We hope you and your child have a great 

school experience. However, if you hold a 

concern about an experience at Chesswood 

Junior School, please share it with us. We 

always try to provide the best school 

experience we can for all members of the 

school community and we are interested to 

know where we can make improvements, 

small or large. Please use this email to share 

a concern: concern@chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk We will always respond within 

5 working days and often much quicker than 

that. You may also tag specific individual 

professionals but we would ask that the 

concern@ email address is always used to 

ensure senior leaders are kept well informed 

of experiences for children and families.  

Keeping up to speed 

We are very aware both professionally and 

personally how hard it is to keep up with 

communications from school and from 

everywhere else for that matter. And, nobody 

has the time to search for letters they think 

they might have missed and are experiencing 

understandable parent anxiety of the 

consequences of missing important 

communications.  

 

file://///chw-filestr/School%20Drive/School%20Level/Communication/Weekly%20Communication/2021-2022/July%202022/Calendars/Calendar%204th%20July%20-%205th%20August.docx
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+3&pid=1386
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+4&pid=1387
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+5&pid=1388
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+6&pid=1389
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=People%2C+places+and+events+Assemblies&pid=1450
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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Summer Reading Challenge 

  

No  Resource To Public Funds 

Please take a photograph this summer of 

yourself reading in an unusual place and 

send this to your new teachers email address. 

You will receive 50 housepoints. 

 

New School Communications & 

Parent Information System 

Over the summer holidays the school will 

be migrating away from Schoolsbuddy to 

a new system called Bromcom My Child 

at School. From September this will be 

used for all school communications, club 

bookings, trips, payments and more. 

During the holidays you will receive 

details via email on how to access the 

new system and download the 

applicable apps to your phone, once 

activated you will be able to book 

breakfast and afterschool clubs for the 

new term. 

 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/news/general/gadgeteers-intro
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Staff leaving at the end of the academic 

year 

We are taking this opportunity to inform you of 

people who will sadly be leaving us at the end 

of the academic year. Although there are a 

notable number of staff leaving us, the number 

of pupils in school is falling by up to 100 

children over two years, this is helping to 

managing staff reduction. 

We wish all the staff leaving us every 

happiness and success in future and thank 

them for their commitment to our children, 

families and the community during their time 

with us. 

Paul Kingsley-Holmes 
It is with huge sadness that 
Paul Kingsley Holmes, whose 
children attended Chesswood 
and has worked as part of our 
site management team since 
2014, is unable to return to 
his work. Paul is currently 

very unwell and, on behalf of the whole 
Chesswood community, I would like to thank 
him for his service and send him every best 

wish in his continuing, exceptionally brave 
battle, with illness. 
 

Louise Clay  
After working at Chesswood 
since 2015 in a wide range of 
roles, we are sorry to see Ms 
Clay’s regular presence at 
Chesswood changing. Her 
support for our most 
vulnerable children has been 

hugely appreciated and she has been much 
loved by many. However, we are delighted 
that she is going to keep her connection with 

Chesswood, and we will be seeing her from 
time to time working with children across the 
school. 
 
Michelle Hills 

Miss Hills has been teaching 
at Chesswood for six and a 
half years, gaining experience 
in years 3, 4 and 6; she has 
decided to broaden her 
teaching (and life) experience 
by accepting a new challenge 
in China. Chesswood has 

 been a major part of her life since her final 
university placement, which demonstrated her 
immense skills as a teacher and led to her 
employment with us. Miss Hills has told us how 
much she will miss us, but this cannot be as 
much as we will miss her; ex-students often 
request work experience with her, which tells 
us everything you need to know. The nurturing 
atmosphere she has created in her 
classrooms has been a model for others to 
follow and she has been an integral member 
of the team developing Design and 
Technology teaching throughout the school. 
She has also supported so many other 
aspects of school life that they cannot all be 
listed. She has been a wonderful teacher, 
colleague and friend to so many people, she 
will be hard to replace.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Medication  

For parents of children who have medication 

in school, this will be sent home with your 

child at the end of term.  

Please remember to bring in any medication 

that is required to be administered in school 

on their first day back in September with the 

completed parental consent form which can 

be found below. 

For non-prescribed medication please click HERE 

For prescribed medication please click HERE 

For asthma inhalers, please click HERE 

School Library books 

During the summer holidays, please can you 

check to see if you have any school library 

books and return these to the school in 

September. 

Thank you 

 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Non%2DPrescribed+Medication&pid=1330
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Prescribed+Medication&pid=1331
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Asthma&pid=225
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Danni Barnard-Grove 
Miss Barnard-Grove has been 
a valued member of the 
Chesswood team since 
September 2016. In this time, 
she's worked with a range of 
children as a one-to-one, as 
class TA and as HLTA. Now 
Danni is a mum, she wants to 

spend precious time with her baby and is 
venturing into a new career away from 
schools. We will miss her cheerful and fun 
nature and we know how much the children 
will miss her as she has been well liked by so 
many. She has made such a difference to the 
education of a wide range of children including 
many with significant additional needs. Thank 
you Danni! 
 
Kayleigh Maskell 

Miss Maskell has taught at 
Chesswood since September 
2019, having been a student 
teacher the previous year – 
her willingness to help the 
year team and commitment to 

learn shone through. Teaching through 
COVID-19 was not an easy start to anyone’s 
career, but she provided great support to the 
children learning with her as well as 
supporting the science team. She has formed 
some amazing bonds with children she has 
taught over the years; Miss Maskell will be 
sorely missed.  
 
Danni Gilmour 

Miss Gilmour has been with us 
for two years in year 4; she is 
moving to another school in 
Sussex to become their 
English lead teacher. Miss 
Gilmour was also employed 
following her final university 

placement at Chesswood, where her 
enthusiasm and zest for life was clear to all 
who worked with her. She has supported art 
development throughout the school, including 
running after school clubs, and made some 
lasting connections with her pupils and 
colleagues. We will miss her terribly. 
 
 
 

Ellis McConnell 
Miss McConnell has also been 
with us for two years in year 5; 
she is moving abroad to 
broaden her experience in 
Romania. She was another 
teacher employed following 
her final university placement 

at Chesswood - can you spot a theme here? 
Miss McConnell has built fantastic 
relationships with the children in her class and 
the colleagues she has worked with. Parents 
have provided amazing feedback about her 
support of children with additional learning  
needs, she really has made a difference to 
their lives. Miss McConnell has also helped 
develop geography across the school.  She 
will be sorely missed.  
 
Emily Wadge 

Miss Wadge has also been 
with us for two years in year 6; 
she is moving to teach at 
another school in Sussex. 
Miss Wadge was not 
employed having worked for 
us as a student; she gave one 

of the best interviews we have ever had, 
despite having to do this on-line due to 
COVID-19 restrictions. The relationships she 
has built with her pupils will be remembered 
forever and she could well be one of their 
favourite all-time teachers. She has helped 
develop modern foreign languages (French) 
across the school and has boundless 
enthusiasm that will be hard to find again. 
 
Jorge Latter 

Mr Latter’s exuberant nature 
has brought great positive 
energy to the Chesswood 
Team. We're excited for him 
as he's going to take time to 
travel and have adventures 
abroad. Jorge has shown 
great dedication and 
commitment to working with so 

many of the children at Chesswood - as a one-
to-one, intervention TA After School Club 
support and HLTA. He has always been willing 
to step in to support whenever and wherever 
we've needed him. This willing flexibility has 
been invaluable over the last few years. He 
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has been so impressive in his passion for 
enhancing children's inclusive learning 
experiences. We will miss you Jorge- happy 
travels and thank you! 
 
Amy Sarafis 

Mrs Sarafis’s gentle approach 

will be much missed by the 

children she has worked with 

since she joined us. Amy has 

been a valued member of the 

Chesswood community as 

both TA and parent. We will all 

miss Amy and thank her for the time she has 

spent working with the children of Chesswood. 

 
Tia Ham 

Miss Ham joined the school in 
September and has been a 
valuable member of the year 3 
team. During this time, she 
has impressed everyone with 
her enthusiasm and the 
relationships she has formed 

with the children in her class. She has also 
contributed well to the PSHE team and has 
been a great support to Mr Quick in PE, 
helping with netball clubs after school. She 
leaves us to join another Sussex school and 
we wish her well for her continued teaching 
journey. 
 
 
Teacher change of role at the end of the 
academic year 
 
Zoe Monger 

Miss Monger is thankfully 
staying with us for September 
to continue her 21-year 
association with the school. 
She has decided to step down 
from her year leader role to 
focus on class teaching in a 

part time role for three days a week. We are 
delighted that we will be able to continue to 
benefit from her expertise in future years and 
are safe in the knowledge that the children she 
will teach are the real winners in this situation. 
 

 

  

Family Information and Community    

Support 
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Chelsea FC Foundation are starting a brand new Foundation 

Development Centre in Lancing, training will be on a Tuesday 

evening and weekly from September. Our Player Development 

Programme is designed to develop the individual technically and 

tactically, using our Syllabus we design sessions to support all 

attributes in Football. We have a Foundation Development League 

which all our centres come together each half term and play in-house 

fixtures, this gives us the opportunity to work with players in match 

situations and support their tactical knowledge.  

To book our taster please see below details 

Taster Date: Tuesday 26 July 

Taster Time: 5.15-6.30pm 

Venue: The Sir Robert Woodard Academy, BN15 9QZ 

Surface: 3G 

What to bring: Wear any kit of your choice, plenty of fluids and correct 

footwear.  

Click here to book the taster 

We look forward to seeing you there,  

Any questions please contact community.enquiries@chelseafc.com  

Thanks,  

Sussex Development Team 

 

Children can eat for just £1 at Asda Cafés 

across England and Wales this Summer – 

with no minimum adult spend. 

Click here to read more 

 

Chelsea FC Foundation are holding Summer Trials for the 
2022-23 Foundation Advanced Centre squads. Our Advanced 
squads train on a weekly basis from September through to July, 
playing in 10-15 fixtures across the season. We have a syllabus and 
philosophy we follow which is supported by our Academy. We have 
a successful player pathway from our Advanced Centre’s into our 
Integration Recruitment Programme which is run by the Academy, 
which identifies players with potential to trial with our Academy. If not 
for us, we also have great links with other Academies which often 
sign players from our programme.  
 
We have two centre’s one north of Sussex which is run out of K2 
leisure centre in Crawley throughout the season on Friday evenings, 
and another centre run out of Sir Robert Woodard School in Lancing 
on Wednesday evenings. Please see below trial dates for both 
centres, with North being on 1st August and South Trials on 2nd 
August.  
 
Please see the below to book  
 
Monday 1 August 
9.00-11.30am 
At Thomas Bennett Community College 
Gras Facility 
Under 6 – 11 
Click here to book 

 
Tuesday 2 August 
9.00-11.30am 
At Steyning Town FC 
3G Facility 
Under 6 – 11 
Click here to book  
 
Monday 1 August 
12.30-3.00pm 
At Thomas Bennett Community College 
Grass Facility 
Under 12 – 16 
Click here to book 
 
Tuesday 2 August 
12.30-3.00pm 
At Steyning Town FC 
3G Facility 
Under 12 – 16 
Click here to book 

 
After the trial, you will receive information of being successful or not. 
A second trial will be put on to complete the squads for next season.  
 
If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact us via 
brannon.oneill@chelseafc.com 
 
We look forward to potentially seeing you there,  

 
Sussex Development Team  

 

 

https://www.chelseasoccerschools.co.uk/soccerschools/courses/courses.htm?coursesSearch=search&groupId=&regionId=&ageFrom=&ageTo=&startDate=&clientCode=FDC-TSRWA-X-31
https://corporate.asda.com/newsroom/2022/07/05/children-can-eat-for-just-1-at-asda-cafes-across-england-and-wales-this-summer-with-no-minimum-adult-spend
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.chelseasoccerschools.co.uk%2Fsoccerschools%2Fcourses%2Fcourses.htm%3FcoursesSearch%3Dsearch%26groupId%3D%26regionId%3D%26ageFrom%3D%26ageTo%3D%26startDate%3D%26clientCode%3DFAC-TBCC-X-9&data=05%7C01%7Coffice%40chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk%7C996a6b6a456c4dbb7b1a08da6a368741%7Ca31f506c472346c193d6d9c97e9271f7%7C0%7C0%7C637939079681049251%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4l30Adk%2FsTNty2fiEygv7fWCYR89CD85S8CNWelH34Q%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.chelseasoccerschools.co.uk%2Fsoccerschools%2Fcourses%2Fcourses.htm%3FcoursesSearch%3Dsearch%26groupId%3D%26regionId%3D%26ageFrom%3D%26ageTo%3D%26startDate%3D%26clientCode%3DFAC-STCFC-X-11&data=05%7C01%7Coffice%40chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk%7C996a6b6a456c4dbb7b1a08da6a368741%7Ca31f506c472346c193d6d9c97e9271f7%7C0%7C0%7C637939079681049251%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mSTCpZ5p4HMy4Wu2ueRH9USDMJun4xtaXEX2J2Aze00%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.chelseasoccerschools.co.uk%2Fsoccerschools%2Fcourses%2Fcourses.htm%3FcoursesSearch%3Dsearch%26groupId%3D%26regionId%3D%26ageFrom%3D%26ageTo%3D%26startDate%3D%26clientCode%3DFAC-TBCC-X-10&data=05%7C01%7Coffice%40chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk%7C996a6b6a456c4dbb7b1a08da6a368741%7Ca31f506c472346c193d6d9c97e9271f7%7C0%7C0%7C637939079681049251%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E4UCHbMiVHQeoEwDvX%2Bp1ywJYYjvDMRWbD84IpGFEqY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.chelseasoccerschools.co.uk%2Fsoccerschools%2Fcourses%2Fcourses.htm%3FcoursesSearch%3Dsearch%26groupId%3D%26regionId%3D%26ageFrom%3D%26ageTo%3D%26startDate%3D%26clientCode%3DFAC-STCFC-X-10&data=05%7C01%7Coffice%40chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk%7C996a6b6a456c4dbb7b1a08da6a368741%7Ca31f506c472346c193d6d9c97e9271f7%7C0%7C0%7C637939079681049251%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xHcYc4ckdnRC8e2o9Ca4tgAqWjFmvVgvUobT98MXA5Q%3D&reserved=0
mailto:brannon.oneill@chelseafc.com
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https://sussexcricket.co.uk/holidayroadshows

